
Haddon Heights has a 
new mayor! The annual 
reorganization of the 
Borough of Haddon 
Heights government 
took place on Saturday, 
January 4th and saw 
Zachary Houck being 

sworn in as Mayor by Assemblywoman Patricia Egan 
Jones. Assemblywoman Jones also swore in Councilman 
Tom Ottoson. Councilwoman Asiyah Kurtz was elected 
after serving on Council in 2019 filling a one year 
unexpired term; she was sworn in by Camden County 
Freeholder, Jonathan Young. The newly elected officials 
join the already sitting Councilmembers which include 
Council President Stephanie Madden, Councilman 
Scott Schreiber, Councilman Christopher Mrozinski and 
Councilman Christopher Morgan.
During the meeting, Council members were appointed 
as Directors of borough departments as follows:  
Councilwoman Kurtz for Administration; Councilman 
Mrozinski for Finance; Councilman Ottoson for Planning 
and Zoning; Council President Madden for Public Safety; 
and Councilmen Morgan and Schreiber as co-directors of 
both Public Works and Parks & Recreation. The Council 
also reappointed Howard C. Long, Esquire of Wade, Long, 
Wood & Long as borough solicitor.  Bach & Associates was 
reappointed as borough engineer.
During the meeting, dozens of Haddon Heights’ residents 
were sworn in as members of the various town commissions, 
committees and groups. These helpful residents will lend 
their time and skills to assist the Planning & Zoning Board, 
Environmental Commission, Shade Tree Commission and 
the Municipal Alliance on Drug and Alcoholism, just to 
name a few.  Haddon Heights Mayor and Council appreciate 
all of your community support and involvement. Here’s to 
a successful and productive 2020!! 
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Love Your Library 
February is “Love Your Library” month and the Haddon Heights Library is always trying 
to give residents many reasons to love them. Downloadable e-books, museum passes, 
exciting community events, Blu-rays, children’s programming, notary service and high 
speed internet are just several of the services and products available from the library.
The library has provided all of this and more to try and offer our patrons the services and 
materials that they deserve. We are very proud of all our offerings, but we recognize the 
help the residents give us each year through donations to help make them possible. The 
support the residents of Haddon Heights have given the library over the years shows us 
how much you value your library and pushes us to deliver as 
many services as we can afford.
With February being “Love Your Library” month, we must 
appeal to you again and ask for as generous a donation as you 
can afford. Please keep your eyes peeled, as our solicitation letter 
will be hitting your mailbox in February. Without your support, we 
could not deliver the services you deserve. For more information 
about the library or how to donate, please call us at 547-7132 or 
visit www.haddonheightslibrary.com

Reorganization Meeting
Trash and Recycling Collection
Please note that there are currently no changes in 
your Trash and Recycling collections schedule. 
Trash will continue to be picked up Mondays. 
Recycling will continue to be picked up on Fridays. 
As per borough code all collection materials 
should be placed on the curb between 4:00 pm the 
night before collection and 6:00 am on collection 
day. All trash, recycling, brush, white goods, etc. 
scheduling information can be found on the 
Borough’s Website at www.haddonhts.com. 

Brush collection 
Brush Collection will continue to be picked up on 
Thursdays. We have put the schedule below for your 
convenience. 

Public Works Schedule

BRUSH EAST SIDE 
(10th Ave. to Haddonfield)

• February 13th  
• February 27th 
• March 12th 
• March 26th 

BRUSH WEST SIDE
(10th Ave. to Black Horse Pike)

• February 6th  
• February 20th  
• March 5th 
• March 19th 



Dear Neighbors:
First, I want to express how honored 
I am to serve as your Mayor here in 
Haddon Heights. I also want to thank 
everyone who participated in this past 
election as it was one of the largest 
turnouts for an off-year election in 
recent Haddon Heights History. I think 
it is a testament to the community and 
how much we all care about our great 
town. Political parties aside, in the end, 
we are all Haddon Heights.

I hold the job of Mayor with the utmost 
regard and it is something I don’t take 
lightly. I would also be remiss to think 
I can do this job alone, but instead, 
I rely on the hard work and help of 
my peers here on Council. I look 
forward to working with each of them 
and especially want to congratulate 
Councilwoman Asiyah Kurtz and 
Councilman Tom Ottoson on their 
election to office. Also, I wish outgoing 
Mayor Merryfield all the best in his 
retirement from public service and 
thank him for years of commitment to 
Haddon Heights.

As many of you know, my experience 
in public service has always been on 
the delivery end, specifically public 

safety. Though I do have experience in 
the day to day administrative duties, 
it is from my experience as a leader 
in public safety that I draw many of 
my principles and philosophies. One 
fundamental belief is that people are our 
most valuable asset. The right people 
in the right places can deliver far more 
than they cost. I spoke throughout my 
campaign and again at reorganization 
that I will spend my term focused on 
recruiting, empowering, and guiding 
our volunteers, employees, and leaders. 
It is through investments in our people 
that great things happen.

With that said, we, Mayor and Council 
can not do this alone. We rely heavily 
on our employees, our business 
community, and countless volunteers. 
I am encouraging everyone to step up 
and participate. If you have ideas, we 
want to hear from you. In the coming 
months, committees will be working 
hard on countless projects, and they 
will require your help. If you don’t know 
where to begin, then stop in and see 
me through the week. Unlike previous 
Mayors, I will not have specific office 
hours only due to the nature of my job 
and my shift work schedule. However, 

I do spend quite a bit of the week in the 
office. If you would like to talk about 
any topic, feel free to stop in when 
you see my door open or coordinate 
with our borough staff to schedule a 
meeting. I am happy to meet when I 
am off M-F 830 - 430. 

On the topic of volunteering, I 
encourage everyone to come out 
to an information session on our 
upcoming Helping Heights Civic 
Day. The information session will be 
on February 4th, at 7:00 PM at the 
Municipal Building. That night we will 
discuss plans for a civic day focused on 
a spring clean up and beautification 
of our downtown along with the 
plans for Camden County’s Rails to 
Trails project. This is an excellent 
opportunity to get involved and meet 
countless other residents and business 
owners who care about our great town 
as much as you do.

On a final note, I want to remind 
everyone of some housekeeping issues 
here in the borough. It is the winter 
season, and the occasional snowstorm 
does occur. Please be sure to shovel 
your walks in a timely fashion, refrain 

from shoveling snow into the street 
and ensure our roads are clear for our 
snowplows. More importantly, we have 
a borough ordinance in regards to 
overnight parking. We cannot stress 
the importance of this ordinance as it 
assists with public safety concerns for 
both the police and fire departments, 
makes our streets aesthetically pleasing, 
and assists with complete and timely 
snow removal. If you have a hardship, 
a permit application can be obtained 
simply by visiting our borough hall.

Thank you again for everyone’s support, 
and I look forward to 2020 and many 
great things to come. 

Mayor Zachary Houck
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Securities offered through Securities Service Network, Inc. Member FINRA/SIPC
*Fee based advisory services offered through SSN Advisory, Inc., a registered investment advisor

524 Station Avenue   Haddon Heights, NJ 08035
730 Jamaica Blvd Ste. 37 & 38  Toms River, NJ 08757



Do You Need the Spring
“Function Better Program”?

     As the weather warms and the flow-
ers bloom, there is an increasing desire to 
spend time outdoors.  Gardening activi-
ties, walks in the park, outdoor grilling and 
playing games with young children are 
some of the activities that many people 
enjoy each spring.  If you are having trouble 
with pain, endurance, bending, reaching, 
squatting and other movements that these 
activities may require, the “Function
Better Program” at WORK-UP PHYSICAL 
THERAPY may be just what you need in 
order to have a fantastic spring season!
     The “Function Better Program” at
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY emphasizes 
muscle strengthening and stretching exer-
cises, activities to decrease pain, condition-
ing exercises on equipment as well as per-
sonalized instruction to promote safe and 
independent function.  After completion 
of the “Function Better Program”, many 
people report that they are pain free and 
able to lead a more active and independent 
lifestyle.
     WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY is conve-
niently located at 135 East Atlantic Avenue 
in Haddon Heights (just off Station Avenue). 
Due to high demand, slots for the upcom-
ing spring session of the “Function Better 
Program” are limited and filling quickly. 
     To reserve a slot for the program, call
(856) 546-0377.

At WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY, you will 
find that:

• Individual attention is provided by a 
  licensed physical therapist during the
  entire treatment session.
• The treatment sessions are provided in a 
  friendly and professional environment.
• Individuals of all ages and fitness levels 
  are welcome.
• Free transportation is provided 
  for local seniors.
• Medical monitoring is provided during
  treatment to ensure patient safety.

           TreaTiNg
• Low endurance
   • Knee replacements
      • Balance Problems
         • Walking Problems
            • Pain Problems
               • arthritis issues

Jim Clements, PT, DPT, MS is the Director of 
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY in Haddon 

Heights.  Dr. Clements completed his physical 
therapy training at Thomas Jefferson University 
and went on to receive a Doctoral degree from 

Boston University as well as a Master of Sci-
ence degree from the University of Pennsylvania.                                                                                       

Lic. # 40QA00472300

For appointments at the 
Haddon Heights

office, call:

(856) 546-0377
Medicare and most other
insurances are accepted.

WOrK-UP
PHYSiCaL  THeraPY

Need a PeP-UP? Call WOrK-UP  at  (856) 546-0377!       www.workupnow.com
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Animal Licenses 

SUMMER REC 2020
Hello Everyone! We wanted to let you know that Summer Rec 
Information is in the works. We are still trying to nail down some 
of the behind the scences logicistical details, but wanted to reassure 
everyone we are working on it! Information will be available on our 
website and in upcoming Heights Reports as soon as it is confirmed 
and approved by council. 
Proposed dates would be June 23 - 25, June 30 - July 2, July 7 - 
9, July 14 - 16, and July 21 - 23. We appreicate your patience and 
understanding during this time! 

Registration is Required for all Dogs and Cats. It’s the Law. 
In order to get your animal licensed, proof of rabies vaccination will be necessary, good through 
November 2020. For your convenience Haddon Heights always provides a Free Rabies Clinic in 
April. Where you would be able to get all your animals a free rabies shot and get 
their 2020 license. 
If we get all of our animals vaccinated against rabies, then no parent will 
have to be afraid that one of their children may be bitten 
by a rabid cat or dog. Nor will your animal be subjected to 
quarantine for 10 days in the county shelter. 
Having a license also makes it easier for your pet to be 
identified and returned to you should they get out. Even 
indoor cats have been known to escape at times, without 
a license whoever finds your pet will have a harder time 
identifying them and they may not be returned to you. 
Another benefit of having your animal licensed and 
vaccinated means if they did escape they would be 
protected from Rabies should they be bitten by a wild 
animal living outside. 
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Local Phone Numbers:
Police, Fire & Ambulance Emergencies : 911
For All Other Non-Emergencies: 856-547-2222
Public Works: 856-546-2580
       After Hours Emergency 1-800-793-4315  
       I.D. #201 EL
Police Department: 856-547-0614
Fire Prevention Bureau: 856-546-7135
Ambulance Loan Equipment:  856-546-9575
Borough Hall: 856-547-7164
Construction Office: 856-546-2580
Overnight Parking: 856-784-9161
Library: 856-547-7132 
Animal Control: 856-718-0305

CC Social Services:  
225-5143 or 8800
Welfare to Work: 427-0988
WIC: 225-5155
Health & Human Service: 
374-6300
Division for Children: 
374-6376
Food Stamps: 225-7789
Mosquito Control: 566-2945

2020 MAYOR & COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Mayor: Zachary Houck 
	 e-mail: mayor@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 37

Council President: Stephanie Madden
	 e-mail: smadden@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 41

Council Member: Christoper Mrozinski 
	 e-mail: cmrozinski@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 43

Council Member: Scott Schreiber
	 e-mail: sschreiber@haddonhts.com

	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 44

Council Member: Christopher Morgan
	 e-mail: cmorgan@haddonhts.com 

Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 45

Council Member: Asiyah Kurtz
	 e-mail: akurtz@haddonhts.com 
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 46

Council Member: Tom Ottoson 
	 e-mail: tottoson@haddonhts.com 

Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 42

Solicitor: Howard C. Long  
	 Wade, Long, Wood, & Long, LLC
	 e-mail:  hlong@wlwklaw.net 
	 Phone Number: 856-346-2800

Borough Clerk: Kelly Santosusso, RMC
	 e-mail: ksantosusso@haddonhts.com
	 Phone Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 30

New Jersey Officials
Governor Phil Murphy

PO Box 001 
Trenton, NJ 08625 

609-292-6000

House of Representatives 
District 1 - Donald Norcross 
856-427-7000 - 202-225-6501 
10 Melrose Avenue - Suite 210

Cherry Hill, NJ 08003

American Legion Baseball
Mike De Castro mick13man@yahoo.com 
Boy Scouts Troop #67
Lorraine Hoilien  
lhoilien@comcast.net
Business & Professional Assoc.
Margaret Westfield 856-547-0465 
www.haddonheights.biz
Circolo Italiano Club
Marie Denz, 856 627-2869
Community Garden 
Richard Burke 856-546-9133
Cub Scout Pack #163
Raegen Richard 
856-473-4590
Democratic Club
Chris Linaris  
HHdemclub@gmail.com
Farmers Market 
(856)577-7907 
Haddonheightsfarmersmarket@gmail.com 

Friends of Hoff Playground
Barbara Robinson 856-547-3312
Friends of Library
Chris Walter 856-547-7132
Garnet Field Hockey
Shannon Parkinson 856-310-0053
Girl Scouts & Brownies
800-582-7692 
info@gscsnj.org
Good Neighbors
Sue Watson 856-546-6677

2020 HADDON HEIGHTS CIVIC GROUP CONTACTS
Haddon Summer Music Theater
Scott Glading 856-547-5553
Hens in Heights
hensinheights@gmail.com 
Heritage League
Rose Fitzgerald 856-547-3950
HHHS Alumni Association
Matt McDermott 856-371-4030 
www.haddonheightsalumni.com
HHHS Band Auxiliary
Dave Brownback 856-546-8614
HH, Barrington, 
Lawnside Wrestling
Rocky Riley 856-547-2569
HHYA
Steve Butler hhyasports@gmail.com
HIP 
(856)261-2943  
www.visithaddonheightsnj.com 
Historical Society
Elena Hill 856-546-5065
Interfaith Caregivers 
Nancy DeLaura 856-354-0298 
ndelaura@ifchaddons.org
Knights of Columbus
Santa Maria Council 1443 
Reggie Beckett 609-670-8200
Library House Tour
Chris Walter 856-547-7132
Lions Club HH/Barrington
BHHLions@gmail.com

Mens & Senior Soccer 
Frank Bellomo 856-546-7643
NJ Boys & Girls State
Peter Hill 856-546-5065
Parent Teacher Group
Meg McAteer  
megmcateer@gmail.com 
Republican Club
Susan R. Griffith 856-655-5669 
Rotary Club
Bob Hunter 
608hunter@gmail.com 
Soccer Club
Vince Cuorato hhsc08035@gmail.com
www.haddonheightssoccer.net
Sons of Italy Lodge #2311 
Dom Vesper  856-375-1954
St. Rose PTA
856-546-6166 pta@strosenj.com
Story Storks, Inc.
Adrienne Evans 856-546-5831 
Sustainable HH
Dave McCollum 856-546-5271 
ddstmccollum@gmail.com
VFW Post 1958
Pete Gemmell 547-1972
Village Playbox
Steve Allen 856-534-6960 
sallen@midnightsurfer.com
Woman’s Club
Kathy Terranova 856-546-4811

Alcohol & Substance Abuse: 
374-6376
Veteran’s Affairs: 613-1199
One Stop Resource Center: 
968-4200
Parks & Recreation: 216-2130
Public Works (County): 
566-2980
Sr. Services & Services for the 
Disabled: 858-3220

CAMDEN COUNTY
Surrogate: 225-7282
Sheriff ’s Office: 225-5473
Rental Assistance: 614-3300
Homeless Prevention: 614-3318
Catholic Charities: 663-9800
PSE&G: 866-657-4273
Office of Economic 
Opportunities: 910-1180

U.S. Senator Bob Menendez 
856-757-5353 - 202-224-4744 

208 White Horse Pike, Suite 18 
Barrington, NJ 08007

U.S. Senator Cory Booker
973-639-8700 - 202-224-3224

One Port Center
2 Riverside Drive, Suite 505

Camden, NJ 08101

State Senator & Assembly
 Representatives:

515 White Horse Pike
Audubon, NJ 08106

(856) 547-4800

Senator Nilsa Cruz-Perez 
Assemblyman Arthur Barclay 
Assemblywoman Egan Jones

WHO TO CONTACT THROUGHOUT THE BOROUGH, STATE, AND COUNTY
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THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE NOVEMBER 6, 
2019 COUNCIL WORK SESSION:

NEW BUSINESS:

Resolution 2019:206 – Resolution of the 
Borough of Haddon Heights, County of 
Camden, State of New 

Jersey Authorizing the Solicitation of 
Request for Proposals for Professional 
Services for Calendar Year 2020

Resolution 2019:207 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims 
for the First Half of November 

Resolution 2019:208 – Resolution 
Authorizing Refunds of Program Fees 

Resolution 2019:209 – Resolution 
Approving a Bingo License for the Sons 
of Italy, Lodge 2311 for the Purpose of 
Conducting a Designer Handbag Bingo 
Event – November 22, 2019

Resolution 2019:210 – Resolution 
Authorizing Transfers of Appropriations

Resolution 2019:211 – Resolution 
Authorizing Superintendent of Public 
Works To Purchase Sodium Chloride 
And Pretreated Enhanced Sodium 
Chloride Through The Camden County 
Cooperative Pricing System ID 57-CCCPS, 
Bid B-12/2018 – 2nd Year Option

Resolution 2019:212 – A Resolution 
Providing For A Meeting Not Open To 
The Public In Accordance With The 
Provisions Of The New Jersey Open 
Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12.  
1.) Matter related to renewal of contract 
with Southern Regional Health Benefits 
Renewal (HIF) and Prescription Coverage   
2.) Personnel in the Clerk’s office.  Each 
discussion is expected to be ½ hr. in 
duration.  Formal action may be taken 
following Executive Session.

A motion to adopt Resolutions 
2019:206 through 2019:212 was made 
by Councilwoman Kurtz, seconded by 
Council President Madden. Under a roll 
call vote, all members present were in 
favor with the exception of Councilwoman 
Moore who abstained from Resolution 
2019:209 and Councilman Schreiber who 
abstained from Resolution 2019:207.

Following Executive Session, a motion was 
made by Councilwoman Kurtz, seconded 
by Councilman Schreiber to come out of 
Executive Session.  Members from the 
public returned to the room.

Chris Long, Esq. announced that we 
would be taking formal action.

Resolution 2019:213 – A Resolution 
Authorizing the Award Of Contract With 
Bollinger Specialty Group for the Purpose 
of Providing Prescription Drug Coverage 
to Active Full Time And Retired Borough 
Employees for the Period 1/1/2020 
through 12/31/2020

A motion to adopt Resolution 2019:213 
was made by Councilwoman Kurtz, 
seconded by Councilman Schreiber.  
Under a roll call vote, all members present 
voted in favor.

Resolution 2019:214 – Resolution 
Authorizing the Mayor to Execute an 
Agreement Approving the Borough of 
Haddon Heights’ Participation in the 
Southern New Jersey Regional Employee 
Benefits Fund for the Purpose of Providing 
Health Insurance Coverage for All Active 
and Retired Employees 

A motion to adopt Resolution 2019:214 
was made by Councilman Schreiber, 
seconded by Councilwoman Moore.  All 
members present voted in favor.

A motion to open the meeting to the public 
was made by Councilman Schreiber, 
seconded Councilwoman Kurtz. All 
members present were in favor.

THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE NOVEMBER 19, 
2019 COUNCIL BUSINESS MEETING:

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Public Hearing on Ordinance 2019:1483 
– An Ordinance Authorizing Salaries, 
Wages and Reimbursements to be Paid 
to Non-Contractual Employees of the 
Borough of Haddon Heights

Seeing no movement, a motion to close the 
public hearing was made by Councilman 
Schreiber, seconded by Councilwoman 
Kurtz.  All members present were in favor. 

Mayor Merryfield asked for a motion to 
adopt Ordinance 2019:1483.  A motion to 
adopt Ordinance 2019:1483 was made by 
Council President Madden, seconded by 
Councilwoman Kurtz.  Under a roll call 
vote, all members present voted in favor.

NEW BUSINESS:

Resolution 2019:215 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims 
for the Second Half of November

Resolution 2019:216 – Resolution 
Authorizing Acceptance of a Maintenance 
Surety for Glover Mill Village, Block 62, 
Lot 2 & 6, Bob Meyers Communities

Resolution 2019:217 – Resolution 
Authorizing Submission of a Grant 
Application for Governor’s Council on 
Alcoholism and Drug Abuse

Resolution 2019:218 – Resolution 
Approving Change Order #1 for the 
FY 2018 New Jersey Department 
of Transportation Trust Fund, 
Reconstruction of West High Street – 
Phase IV

Resolution 2019:219 – A Resolution 
Expressing Support for Transportation 
Electrification in the State of New Jersey

Resolutions 2019:215 through Resolution 

2019:220 was made by Councilwoman 
Kurtz, seconded by Councilman Morgan.  
Under a roll call vote, all members present 
voted yes. 

Resolution 2019:216 was tabled until an 
updated bond is received, reviewed and 
approved.

THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE DECEMBER 3, 
2019 COUNCIL WORK SESSION:  

NEW BUSINESS:

Resolution 2019:220 – Resolution 
Requesting the Insertion of a Special Item 
of Revenue in the Budget of Any County 
or Municipality Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 
40A:4-87 (Chapter 159 P.L. 1948) – Drunk 
Driving Enforcement Grant

Resolution 2019:221 – Resolution 
Approving a Raffle License for St. Rose of 
Lima Parish – Summer Vacation Jackpot

Resolution 2019:222 – Resolution 
Authorizing Refund of a Rental Fee 

Resolution 2019:223 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims 
for the First Half of December 

Resolutions 2019:220 through Resolution 
2019:223 were approved by a motion 
made by Councilwoman Madden and 
seconded by Councilman Schreiber.

Resolution 2019:224 – A Resolution 
Providing for A Meeting Not Open To 
The Public In Accordance With The 
Provisions Of The New Jersey Open 
Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12.  1.) 
Matter related to potential Shared Services 
Agreement with the Borough of Audubon 
for Public Works Services.  Discussion is 
expected to be ½ hr. in duration.  Formal 
action may be taken following Executive 
Session.  2.  Matter related to personnel in 
Clerk’s office.  Discussion is expected to be 
approximately ½ hr. in duration.  Formal 
action may be taken following Executive 
Session.

Resolution 2019:224 was approved with a 
motion made by Councilwoman Madden 
and seconded by Councilwoman Kurtz. 
All members present approved the 
motion.

                                                                                         

THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE DECEMBER 17, 
2019 COUNCIL BUSINESS MEETING:

NEW BUSINESS:

Resolution 2019:225 – Resolution 
Authorizing Transfers of Appropriations

Resolution 2019:226 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims 
for the Second Half of December

Resolution 2019:227 – A Resolution 
Providing For A Meeting Not Open To 
The Public In Accordance With The 
Provisions of The New Jersey Open 
Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12.  1.) 
Contract negotiations for Solid Waste and 
Recyclable Materials Collection Services 

for the Borough of Haddon Heights.  
2.)  Matter related to Shared Services 
Agreement with the Borough of Audubon 
for Public Works Services.  Matters are 
expected to be ½ hr. each in duration.  
Formal action may be taken following 
Executive Session.

Long asked that matters related to 
contract regarding escrow agreements for 
a proposed redevelopment area be added 
to Executive Session. 

Resolutions 2019:225 through Resolution 
2019:227 was made by Council President 
Madden, seconded by Councilman 
Morgan.  Under a roll call vote, all 
members present voted yes. 

THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE DECEMBER 30, 
2019 SPECIAL MEETING

Resolution 2019:228 – Resolution 
Approving Tax Exemption for a Disabled 
Veteran and Refund of Overpayment of 
Taxes – Corson

Resolution 2019:229 – Resolution 
Authorizing Refund of Tax Overpayments 
to CoreLogic Tax Services

Resolution 2019:230 – Resolution 
Authorizing Refund of Tax Overpayment 
to Lereta, LLC

Resolution 2019:231 – A Resolution 
Providing For A Meeting Not Open 
To The Public In Accordance With the 
Provisions of The New Jersey Open 
Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12.  
1.) Potential Shared Services Agreement 
between the Borough of Haddon Heights 
and the Borough of Audubon for Public 
Works Services (Contract Matter); 2.) 
Contract negotiations for Solid Waste and 
Recyclable Materials Collection Services 
for the Borough of Haddon Heights. 
(Contract Matter) 3.) Redevelopment 
Referral and Escrow Agreement (Contract 
Matter); and 4.) Extension of Shared 
Services Agreement with the Borough 
of Audubon for Certified Public Works 
Manager services (Contract Matter).  
Matters are expected to be ½ hr. each in 
duration.  Formal action on any of the 
foregoing items may be taken after the 
Executive Session. 

Municipal Muse Submitted By: Kelly Santosusso - Borough Clerk RMC

UPCOMING 
COUNCIL 

MEETINGS

7:00 p.m. Work Session in the Borough 
Conference Room 

Tuesday, February 4th 

Tuesday, March 3rd

Tuesday, February 18th

Tuesday, March 17th 

7:00 p.m. Caucus in the Borough 
Conference Room

7:30 p.m. Regular Business Meeting 
in the Borough Auditorium
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Overnight Parking:
•	 Parking is prohibited on Borough streets from midnight to 5:00am.
•	 Parking Permit applications and renewal applications are available at the 

Borough Offices. 
•	 2020 permits must be displayed by 1/1/2020.
•	 The overnight parking number 856-784-9161. This number is also located on 

the Borough website several times in case you forget.
•	 Whenever there is a warning or prediction of possible snow or ice, ALL on-

street parking is denied.   

2020 Pet Licensing
Renewal forms for the cat and dog licenses have been mailed and are now due. 
The cost for a spayed/neutered cat or dog is still just $9.00. The cost for a non-
spayed/non-neutered  cat or dog is $12.00. To avoid the $10.00 late fee, license 
must be issued on or before JUNE 30, 2020. 
Please note that in order to obtain a license & tag you must provide the 
Borough with current vaccination information from your veterinarian. Also for 
the borough to be able to issue the license your pet’s rabies vaccination must 
not expire before November 1st, 2020. This is a state regulation, if you have 
questions about the regulation you can find more information about it on the 
State of NJ’s website. 
If your pet(s) are in need of getting an updated rabies vaccine, we are again 
offering a free rabies clinic on Saturday April 25th. If you have questions about the 
adjusting the timing of your pets rabies vacation, we recommend calling your vet. 
You can see this information 
and more on the borough’s 
website. You can also find a link 
to print a new renewal form on 
the website, if you are in need of 
a new form.

FREE Rabies Clinic
The Borough of Haddon Heights Local Board of Health and Camden County 
Board of Health are once again offering a free rabies clinic to be held in the 
Spring on Saturday, April 25th, 8:30am – 9:30am.  The clinic will be held at 
the Haddon Heights Fire Department located behind the library at 608 Station 
Avenue, Haddon Heights.  
If your pet is in need of updating their vaccination, you can attend at no cost.  
Both residents and non-residents are welcome.  Residents will also be issued 
their 2020 pet license(s) at the event.

What to look for in 2020
PD5 Forms - If you are receiving the $250.00 deduction for qualified Senior Citizens, 
Disabled persons, or Surviving Spouse, be on alert around the 1st of February for 
the PD5 form in the mail. This form must be completed and returned to the tax 
office by March 1st to continue receiving the $250.00 deduction.
Property Tax Reimbursement Books – a.k.a. “Senior Freeze” - For residents 
already enrolled in the program, the State will send you the PTR-2 form directly.  
For those who are not enrolled in the Senior Freeze and who are turning 67+ in 
2020, new enrollment books (PTR-1) will be available in the tax office in early April.
Online Taxes - View and/or pay your property taxes online through the boro 
website at haddonhts.com.  You can see the amount of taxes billed, due, and paid as 
well as viewing the assessed value of the property.

**Reminder: First quarter 2020 tax bills are due February 1st   

with a 10 day grace period**

Tax Office

Did You Know...
...When You Call Us, You’ll Talk To 
A Real Human and Not A Robot?
We love technology, and offer the latest tech-based services that our clients desire, such as smartphone 
app banking, internet banking, text banking, Apple Pay, Google Pay, Samsung Pay, BillPay, paperless 
eStatements, and CardValet®.  But sometimes, you need to talk to a real human being, not some 
complicated, robotic voicemail system. 

You won’t need a degree in Computer Science to quickly get the help you need when you call us. Haddon 
Savings has a staff of dedicated professional, friendly bankers who happily answer our phones. 
So whether you need a home loan, an SBA loan, a savings account, a checking account, a CD or any 
other product, give us a call. We’ll answer.

201 White Horse Pike, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035 • 856.547.3700 
20 Marlton Pike, Cherry Hill, NJ 08034 • 856.429.0036 

HaddonSavings.com • facebook.com/HaddonSavingsBank • NMLS #627374

Creating Banking Relationships Since 1905

12941 - HR Image Ad #2.qxp  6/10/19  1:28 PM  Page 1

Boro BitsBoro Bits
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The Senior Community Table 
has been gathering for 11 years 
and welcomes new members.  No 
obligation, attend as often as you 
like. The Senior Citizens group 
will meet anytime between 11:30 
and 1:30 p.m. at the following 
restaurants. Please join us!

Call Rose Fitzgerald at 547-3950 for more information.

SENIOR COMMUNITY TABLE

FEBRUARY 
Week 1: February 4 – Kunkel’s
Week 2: February 11 – Ralph’s Pizza
Week 3: February 18 – Brooklyn Pizza
		              (Kings Highway at 9th)
Week 4: February 25 – Anthony’s

MARCH
Week 1: March 3 - Kunkel’s
Week 2: March 10 – Ralph’s Pizza
Week 3: March 17 – Brooklyn Pizza 	 	
	                     (Kings Highway at 9th)
Week 4: March 24 – Anthony’s
By popular request! 
Week 5: March 31 - Mulligan’s
      (1208 White Horse Pike, Oaklyn)

#GiveLocal with Interfaith Caregivers
Did you resolve to get involved in Haddon 
Heights and help a neighbor? If so, we are always 
in need of new volunteers to help facilitate 
the independent living of senior and disabled 

adult neighbors in Haddon Heights, and we will offer even more 
opportunities to get involved starting in January. To begin, come 
to just one volunteer orientation, 
held at our offices at 20 Chestnut 
Street, First Floor, in Haddonfield. 
Trainings will be held at 2:00pm on 
the first Monday of each month, at 
6:30pm on the second Tuesday of 
each month, and at 10:00am on the 
third Wednesday each month. More 
information can be found on our 
website, www.ifchaddons.org 

Interfaith Caregivers

We often give a lot of time to plan our New Year’s Resolutions, and we often 
forget about them quickly.  Now that February and March of 2020 have made 
us turn to new pages on our calendar, it is never too late to formulate a new 
resolution to help make 2019 a great year.  We have an easy way for you to 
make this a fabulous year for yourself and others! 
Here in Haddon Heights, we have an organization known as Haddon Heights 
Good Neighbors. Formed in 1979, HHGN provides short-term financial 
assistance of material nature to residents in need. As an organization of the 
people, by the people, and for the people of Haddon Heights, we pride ourselves 
on helping members of our town when they are struggling.  After all, shouldn’t 
a sense of community come with a sense of responsibility?

What better resolution can one make than to help others in our very own town?  This can easily be 
accomplished.  One way is to join the HHGN which typically meets the 1st Wednesday of January, 
May, September, and November. For 2020, the meetings are January 8, May 6, September 2 and 
November 4.  These meetings are held in the Borough Hall at 7:00 PM.
Another way is to make a donation to the organization which will be used to help residents in 
our community.  Whether it goes toward rent, utilities, groceries, or home repairs, we investigate 
every request and independently determine its worthiness.  Our hands-on approach ensures that 
money goes to where it is needed the most.
We want to thank all of you who made generous contributions to the Haddon Heights Good 
Neighbors Organization during our October 2018 fund raiser.  We would also like to thank the 
Sons of Italy Committee for its generous donation during the holidays as well as John’s Market for 
its certificates.  Your support has not gone unnoticed.   We hope that you can continue to make a 
resolution to help our organization. 

Haddon Heights Good Neighbors

Haddon Heights Good Neighbors is a non-profit, non-sectarian, non-political organization. It has never had a paid 
employee or officer. All work is done by volunteers, and anyone who makes a donation is a member. No donation 
is too small and no act of kindness is too inconsequential! There are a couple of ways you can make a donation. You 
may use PayPal with the following link: http://www.hhgoodneighbors.org/donate.html Or, if you wish to make 
a donation by check, please make the check out to HHGN, and mail it to: Haddon Heights Good Neighbors  
625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035 856-546-6677 or www.hhgoodneighbors.org.  HHGN is NOT 
to be confused with the Haddon Heights Neighbors “Night Out” organization whose mission is different than 
ours although BOTH benefit our town
Another way to help HHGN financially is through the AmazonSmile program. AmazonSmile, is a 501(c)(3) private 
foundation created by Amazon. When first visiting AmazonSmile, you will be prompted to select a charitable 
organization from almost one million eligible organizations. In order to browse or shop at AmazonSmile, customers 
must first select a charitable organization. Please select Haddon Heights Good Neighbors. For eligible purchases 
at AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase price to 
the customer’s selected charitable organization.  Essentially, it’s the same as shopping via the 
Amazon website, it’s just a different portal.  https://smile.amazon.com/

WHO ARE THE HADDON HEIGHTS GOOD NEIGHBORS? YOU ARE

Soup & Sandwich Luncheon
Come in from the cold 
and join us for a soup 
and sandwich luncheon 
on Saturday February 8 
from 11:00-2:00pm at 
the Fellowship United 
Methodist Church, 704 
Garden Street Haddon 
Heights.The menu will feature a soup buffet including chicken 
vegetable, potato and leek, pasta fasule, chicken, spinach and egg 
soup as well as a diabetic soup. Hot ham and cheese sandwiches 
or make your own sandwich will be served. Complete this heart 
warming meal with a variety of yummy desserts and beverages. 
Tickets are available by calling the church office at 856-547-3300. 
The cost of the ticket is $10.00 for adults and $5.00 for children age 
12 and under. Take out is also available. 

VFW to Collect Old Flags
VFW Post 1958 at 615 E Atlantic Ave collects old flags and 
properly disposes of them. There is a box out side the front 
entrance that the flags can be placed in. We ask that only 

the flags be deposited, no staffs and no plastic bags. Thank you!
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ROBERT BROWN, P.C.
Tax & Public Accountant
610 Station Avenue Suite 1	        Telephone: 856-546-0770  
Haddon Heights, NJ 08035    Fax: 856-546-4640 
Email: browntaxesrus@aol.com   

Bookkeeping Service: Quickbook software 
installations for business or personal – write up cash 
receipts, cash disbursements and bank reconciliations 
– no job too small.
Full Payroll Service: Weekly, bi-weekly, monthly 
or yearly payrolls calculated, payroll tax returns filed 
including W-2’s and 1099’s.
Full Tax Service: Individual, Estate, LLC, Corporate 
and Partnership tax returns.

Year Round Office hours!  
We are available for any and all questions you may have!

Circolo Italiano of So. NJ  meets on Monday, Feb.10 at 7:30 at the 
Haddon Heights Borough Hall.  We will show part 2 of Prisoners 
Among Us, the film by Michael Di Lauro , the story of Italians 
coming to America  around the time of WW II and the adversity they 
faced. The photograph shows the crowded conditions they endured 
in the cities. This film was named Best Documentary at the NY Film 
Festival. Guests are welcome to this free program. Afterward enjoy 
free refreshments.  

The March meeting of Circolo Italiano takes place on 
Monday, March 9 at 7:30  at the Haddon Heights Borough 
Hall. Guest speaker is Jeffrey Macechek of the Burlington 
County Historical Society. He will impersonate Mr. J. J. 
White the founder of Whitesbog, famed for its cranberry and 
blueberry crops.  Hear how the recently immigrated Italians 
were important in this operation. There will be a power 
point presentation also 
and artifacts will be 
displayed. As always 
we encourage guests 
to attend and free 
refreshments are offered 
after the meeting. 

 

Crossing Guards Needed
The Haddon Heights Police Department is in need of 
Crossing Guards. If you’re in good health, enjoy being 
out doors and spending time helping children you 
may be qualified. Interested applicants should apply at 
the: Haddon Heights Police Department, 625 Station 
Avenue, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035                                                    
Please call 856-547-0614 ext. 10 if you have any 
questions. Crossing Guards typically start part time and 
move to a permanent position when a post becomes 
available.

Circolo Italiano of So. NJ

Haddon Heights Business Association
To welcome the new year, the Heights Business Association recently distributed 2020 calendars 
throughout town -- if you still need one (or would like a second copy), please stop by Borough 
Hall or the library -- they have extras. 
This year the Haddon Heights Business & Professional Association (HHBPA) is informally 
shortening our name to Heights Business Association (HBA) to be more user-friendly, but 
we’re still the same membership organization for business owners and professionals that works 
to improve and promote our business districts while providing community outreach through 
the family-focused Fall Festival, the calendar, High School scholarships, and community 
sponsorships. We meet at the Service Operations Facility (aka the Public Works building) at 514 
W. Atlantic on the second Wednesday of each month. On odd numbered months we meet at 
8am; even numbered months we meet in the evenings at 6pm. We welcome any and all business 
owners and professionals to join us. 
Remember that the local businesses count on the support of Heights residents. Can you imagine 
this town without John’s Friendly Market, Carole’s Candy Corner, Wise Jewelers, or Classic Asia 
Restaurant?!? Buying things is the best way to ensure any store’s continued presence in town.
During the coming year, if you have business news to share in the next Heights Report, please 
email me, Margaret@WestfieldArchitects.com

The Haddon Heights Historical Society Presents:
Informative and Educational NJ and American history 
original presentations featuring local/national author and 
speaker programs

Monday, April 20, 2020
Quarterly Meeting at 7:00 PM

“HANDS-ON HISTORY”  
COME JOIN US!!

  We are open to the Public - All welcome 
Please bring a friend!

Low cost Family/individual memberships available NOW!

Haddon Heights Public Library, 608 Station Ave
The HH Library is climate-controlled with full handicap access

Black History Month in Haddon Heights
“Most townspeople know about our Quaker settlement and Revolutionary War houses,” said Rose 
Fitzgerald, member of the Haddon Heights Historical Society, “but a lesser known part of our 
past is that black men and women were enslaved within the confines of present day Haddon 
Heights for 100 years.  Indeed the names of some Newton Township slaveholders – Hinchman, 
Cooper, Kaighn, Albertson, and Clement - are familiar to most of us and enslaved men, women 
and children walked this same land and roads for a century.”
According to a 1929 address by William Cooper, The Attitudes of the Society of Friends Towards 
Slavery, the first local protest against slavery was made on February 18, 1688 by German members 
of the Germantown Meeting.   The seeds had been planted and agitation started; but slaves were 
still publicly sold in Camden as late at 1762.  For the next 100 years Quakers worked within their 
Meeting to free enslaved men and women.  
Cooper reports that “in the Women’s Meeting records of Haddonfield Meeting, under date of 
eighth month of 1777 . . .  28 slaves in the compass of Haddonfield Meeting freed” but “John 
Hinchman held a “mail and femail (sic) not disposed to free them.”   Cooper continues, “in 1780 
the Quakers at Haddonfield Meeting disowned two members who refused to release their slaves 
and in 1788, Haddonfield Meeting made a minute “No negroes held in bondage amongst us.”  
To commemorate Black History Month, books and reprints of articles about local slavery will be 
available at the Haddon Heights Library.  
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Are You Part of an Organization 
in Haddon Heights?

Would you like to see your organizations information, 
achievements, meetings, or upcoming events included in 

the next Heights Report? 
We are always looking for new submissions. For more 
information about our printing schedules, deadlines, and to 
be put on our email reminder list, please contact the Borough 
at jyuhaze@haddonhts.com or 856-547-7164 ext. 36 

Garage Band Rocks the House
By Councilwoman Asiyah Kurtz
This past January, the Camden Catholic Rock Band played to a large crowd at 
the Haddon Heights Community Center for Teen First Fridays.
This was their first gig and, although they were nervous, the artists skillfully 
demonstrated their talent. The band played from a diverse repertoire featuring 
songs like Lynyrd Skynyrd’s “Sweet Home Alabama” and the Beatles’ “Don’t 
Let Me Down”.
I prioritize amplifying the voices of our young people and providing them a 
space to be themselves authentically. If your teenager has a garage band and is looking for a venue 
to play, don’t hesitate to contact me by email at akurtz@haddonhts.com.

Photo: Teens from 
Camden Catholic High 
School led by Mr. Patrick 
Gardner (2nd from left) of 
Haddon Heights celebrate 
a successful first concert
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Brooklyn Pizza & Grill 
908 West Kings Highway, 

Haddon Heights, NJ 08035
Phone: (856) 310-2324

www. brooklynpizzagrill.com

Tuesday - Saturday: 11:00 am - 10:00 pm 
Sunday: Noon - 9:00pm 

Having worked in many pizza restaurants 
in the area, including his father’s, Filippo 
Sparacio, owner of Brooklyn Pizza and Grill, 
has developed his own high standards and 
traditions for making pizza. 
“I knew I wanted to own a pizza shop since 
I was a teenager,” he said. “So I worked in a 
number of pizza restaurants before opening my 
place.  I studied the best practices of the other 
businesses and adopted them as my own.”
When Filippo purchased the old Sal’s pizza in 
2018, he recognized that this was a business 
with a lot of potential and was located in a 
very nice neighborhood. Customers liked what 
they saw and spread the word. “ I love this 
area and the people I serve. Everyone is kind 
and supportive,” said, Filippo. In 2019 NJ.com 
named Brooklyn Pizza and Grill one of twenty 
N.J.’s best new pizzerias.

While you can order on line, Filippo prefers 
that you telephone in your order, particularly 
on busy Friday nights and weekends. That way 
he can let you know the precise time for pick up 
or delivery. 
Filippo’s signature pizza is the Brooklyn square 
pizza, which requires much time and work to 
make.  The dough is made every morning, then 
stretched in square olive-oil covered pans and 
refrigerated for 72 hours to slowly ferment and 
rise. When baked, this dough produces a crispy 
thin-crust pizza that is easy to digest. 
You can order the Brooklyn pizza with 
traditional sauce or get the “Drunken Grandma” 
with delicious vodka sauce.  “ I use the best- not 
the cheapest-ingredients: only fresh whole milk 
mozzarella cheese, real olive oil, Italian oregano, 
parmesan cheese, and Stanislaus tomatoes from 
California that have been simmered for at least 

30 minutes,” explains Filippo.  “I personally 
inspect every pizza that goes out the door.”
Brooklyn Pizza and Grill is also a sit down 
restaurant. In addition to pizza, customers 
enjoy chicken or eggplant Parmesan, baked ziti, 
and other Italian favorites. EMTs, firefighters, 
law enforcement and military personnel all 
receive a 20% discount and senior citizens may 
ask for 15% off. 
Customers give the restaurant rave reviews. One 
customer wrote, “I love ordering from Brooklyn 
Pizza and Grill. I recently used them to cater an 
event and they did an absolutely wonderful job. 
All of the attendees couldn’t believe the penne 
vodka came from a “pizza shop” but the truth is 
Brooklyn isn’t just a pizza shop it’s a restaurant 
where food is made with pride and dedication.” 

Business Spotlight

Thank You for Your Dedication to Our Town
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This cornerstone property was originally Klein’s Bakery 
which was built at the turn of the last century, and was the 
only bakery in town.  Bread was a nickel a loaf and came 
with a sugar cookie to the children who were sent to buy the 
family’s bread.  The bakery burned down in a spectacular 
fire in 1906 that was remembered by all because the delivery 
horse was killed in the fire.  The building was rebuilt as a 
Second Empire Victorian and featured a mansard roof and 
corner turret.  The bakery and turret are long gone but the 
building and its essential shape remains and anchors the 
beginning of the Station Avenue Historic District.
With approval from the Historic Preservation Commission, 
owner Michael Carmody, CPA, has recently rebuilt the 
mansard roof and repainted the building.  
Rose Fitzgerald, Historic Preservation Commission

Historic District
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Atlantic Avenue Elementary School
21 E. Atlantic Avenue
Principal Chris Ormsby • 547-0630 

Baptist Regional School
Third Avenue & Station Avenue
Head Adm. Kathy Entwistle   
547-2996
Snow Closing #1262

Board of Education
316A Seventh Avenue
President Kimberley Stuart
Superintendent Michael Adams

Child Study Team
316B Seventh Avenue
Jocqueline Renner • 547-1322

Glenview Avenue Elementary School
1700 Sycamore Street • 547-7647
Principal Samuel Sassano

Haddon Heights Jr./Sr. High School
301 Second Avenue • 547-1920
Principal: Eric Rosen
Asst. Principal (10-12): Michael Renner
Asst. Principal (7-9): Jennifer Arcolesse

New Beginnings Learning Center  
Nursery School
1st United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street
Director: Gayle Iannitelli • 547-4444

Seventh Avenue Elementary School
316 Seventh Avenue 
Principal Chris Ormsby • 547-0610

St. Rose Elementary School
300 Kings Highway
Principal Deacon Joseph Rafferty
546-6166
Snow Closing #610

Haddon Heights SchoolsHaddon Heights Schools
Haddon Heights School District

Do you have a preschool age child, ages 3 to 5, experiencing developmental difficulties with communication, 
learning, socialization, or motor skills?  If so, your child may be eligible for free services through the school 
district.  The district will evaluate children, when warranted, beginning at age 2 years 9 months old.  The 
district provides special education services for eligible preschoolers.
If you suspect your preschool age child is developing differently or demonstrating problems learning contact 
Jocqueline Renner, Director of Special Education, at 547-1322, Ext. 2000 for more information.  Information 
is also available on the Special Education, Project CHILD FIND weblink located on the school district’s 
website at hhsd.k12.nj.us.

PROJECT CHILD FIND

The Haddon Heights Public School District Emergency Closing Number is #563

Strategic Plan Update
The core team (comprised of 32 people; staff 
members, parents, community members, 
students, board of education members, and 
administrators) met on Tuesday, December 
10th and Wednesday, December 11th.  The 
team worked in groups for a large portion 
of the two days and took a tremendous 
amount of time to review all of the parent, 
student, community and staff surveys.  Each 
group then reported out their findings.  We 
spoke extensively about the results and in the 
end developed four goals.  The committee 
members at the end of the two days expressed 
that the goals represented the feedback that 
was received from the parents, community 
members, staff and students.
The four goals that the core team developed 
are listed below.  They were also approved 
at the January 2, 2020 Board of Education 
meeting. Once the action steps are completed, 
they will then be on a future BOE agenda 
(February/March) tentatively.  Ms. Judith 
Wilson and Mr. Adams will also be working 
with the action teams and the data gathered 
from the core team will be available to them 
in the creation of the goals.
Goal 1: Academic Standards 
Engage students with academic content that 
is challenging, promotes critical thinking and 
intellectual curiosity, and provides authentic 
experiences for all learners.
Goal 2: Social and Emotional Learning / 
Mental Health 
Provide a school culture that develops socially 
and emotionally intelligent students who are 
self-aware, confident, and thriving citizens.
Goal 3: Diversity, Inclusion and Equity 
Understand, value, appreciate, and celebrate 
the differences of others. Ensure that all 
students are provided a learning experience 
that is equitable and inclusive.
Goal 4: Teacher Leadership 
Embrace teachers as leaders and create 
pathways for them to learn and to apply 
research-based knowledge in their 
instruction.

JR./SR. High School Heights Heros Club
The Heights Heroes club was established in October of 2017.  
Heights Heroes honors people, including Haddon Heights High 
School graduates, that have served our country in the armed 
forces and raises appreciation and awareness of the sacrifices of 
these individuals for our country.  Since its inception, the Heights 
Heroes club has held an annual Veterans Celebration breakfast 
in November to thank veterans for their service. On Veteran’s 
Day, the Heights Heroes Club held their annual breakfast for 
veterans.  Our guest speaker this year was the former mayor of 
Camden, Mayor Dana Redd. Following the breakfast there was 
a small assembly where some students had an opportunity to 
ask the veterans questions.

Malcom Bernard HBCU College Fair
On November 19 2019, Haddon Heights High School Seniors 
attended the 21st annual Malcom Bernard HBCU College 
Fair. Preparation began in May of 2018 when Ms. Michele 
Mendenhall, Supervisor of Pupil Services/Guidance, registered 
Haddon Heights for the HBCU Fair. In addition to registering 
for the HBCU Fair, seniors interested in attending Historically 
Africian American Colleges and Universities were given 
applications for the New Jersey Amistad Commission’s Rising 
Scholars Award and scholarship programs. Seniors were assisted 
in the completion of applications by their Guidance Counselors 
and the Supervisor of Pupil Services/Guidance.  Two weeks 
prior to the event, students met with their Guidance Counselors 
to fill out the Malcom Bernard HBCU Fair student profile and 
discussed proper College Fair etiquette (i.e. professional dress 
and how to approach representatives). Guidance Counselors 
prepared folders for each student who attended the fair. The 
folders consisted of 10-12 copies of their transcripts and SAT 
scores.
On the day of the Malcom Bernard HBCU Fair, 22 Haddon 
Heights High School Seniors attended the event at the BB&T 
Center in Camden. Snacks were donated by the Delaware State 
Alumni. At the end of the Fair, 15 of our seniors reported college 
admission to over 40 different Historically Africian American 
Colleges and Universities.  A few of the HBCU’s to which seniors 
received admissions include:  Bethune Cookman College, Bowie 
State University, Bennet College, Delaware State University,  
Norfolk State University, North Carolina A&T University, 
Morgan State University, Tuskegee University, and Virginia 
State University. In addition to on the spot college admissions, 
students who were accepted into the NJ Rising Scholars Program 
were also recognized. This year, I am very proud to announce 
that Haddon Heights had seven seniors who were accepted into 
the NJ Rising Scholars Program.  This is a significant increase 
from the two seniors who were NJ Rising Scholars last year.
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St. Rose of Lima School

Baptist Regional School

St. Rose is accepting applications for the 2020-21 school year for grades Pre-K through 8th grade.  
Our preschool, Rosebud Academy has a variety of programs for ages 3-5 at our satellite campus 
in Barrington. Please contact fwatson@strosenj.com for preschool registration or to schedule a 
tour of the school.  We offer a full-day Kindergarten Program and an excellent Before/After Care 
Program.  A Tuition Transfer Grant is offered for students in grades 1 through 7 transferring 
to St. Rose from a non-Catholic school. Please call the Advancement Office at 856-546-6166, 
extension 309 to schedule a personal tour or for additional information. 
The St. Rose of Lima Alumni Association continues 
to grow. Keep up to date on St. Rose events and 
reunions by sending your contact information 
and email address to fwatson@strosenj.com. Like 
our page on Facebook:  St. Rose of Lima School 
and Alumni Association.

Upcoming Events: Save the Dates 
Please contact fwatson@strosenj.com for more 
information or visit www.strosewebsite.com.  
Online registration will be available as we get 
closer to these dates.

LENTEN FISH FRY 
Date still being determined! Please call 856-547-
0564 for details.
Third Annual St. Rose Texas Hold’em Poker 
Night—Saturday, March 21, 7:00 pm, St. Rose gym. 
$50 to eat, play, and drink. Table sponsorships 
available!

DESIGNER BAG BINGO
Saturday, March 28 at 7:00 pm. Dinner and Bingo: 
$45 per person 

ANNUAL GOLF OUTING
May 4th at Woodcrest Country Club.  The cost is 
$150 per golfer which includes golf, lunch, dinner 
and cocktails. Sponsorship and Registration 
Information will be available soon.

At the end of each year, the Haddon Heights Business and Professional 
Association publishes a Community Calendar for each borough residence and 
business.  Recently, HHBPA has been partnering with Baptist Regional School 
to hand-deliver your informative calendars free to you as a community service.  
This year’s calendar features bucolic scenes of the borough shortly after it was 
incorporated in 1902.  Though no longer rural, the borough is still a pleasant 
suburban community worthy of the appellation “Desirable Haddon Heights.”  
Residents will surely enjoy learning about the origins of the features we enjoy 
today and where Crystal Lake Avenue really got its name!
Baptist Regional School students, faculty and parents volunteer to make sure 

each dwelling, apartment, business 
and public facility in the borough 
gets one.  If you feel that you 
haven’t received one or would like 
additional copies, they are available 
at several facilities in the borough.  
Stop by the Borough Hall, the 
Haddon Heights Library or the 
Borough Service Operations Facility 
to request additional copies of these 
valuable aids to finding goods and 
services in our community.

Enrollment and Re-enrollmemt 
The Second Semester at Baptist Regional School begins on February 3, 2020.  There 
is still time to enroll your student(s) for the second half of the school.  Contact the 
school office at (856) 547-2996 to set up an interview or tour of the facility. Parents of 
students already enrolled will have the opportunity reenroll early to receive special 

discounts 
for the 
upcoming 2020-2021 school 
year.  Reenrollment Night this 
year is February 25, 2020 at 7 
pm.

Disney Palooza
All Pre-School and 
Kindergarten age students are 
invited to a morning of fun 
at Baptist Regional School on 
Friday March 6, 2020 at 9:30 am.  
The event is free and serves to 
introduce prospective students 
to the school.  They will enjoy 
meeting Disney characters, 
songs, crafts, and snacks.  Please 
call the school office at (856) 
547-2996 to enroll your student 
to experience a day of Disney 
fun while you learn about the 
school.

Photo: St. Rose of Lima 8th grader Riley Gorman 
watches as her Middle School Science teacher, Miss 
Briana McMahon, places weights on the  project 
Riley and her team built as part of the S.T.R.E.A.M 
(Science, Technology, Religion, Engineering, Arts 
and Math) program. Students were tasked with 
building a chair measuring 12 inches that could hold 
50 grams or more. In the background, sixth graders 
Sophia Ricci (left) and Siena Accardi (right) watch 
anxiously to see if the chair passes the test.
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Library C ornerLibrary C orner
Love Your Library Month
February is “Love Your Library” month and the Haddon Heights Library is always 
trying to give residents many reasons to love them. Downloadable e-books, 
museum passes, exciting community events, Blu-rays, children’s programming, 
notary service and high speed internet are just several of the services and products 
available from the library.
The library has provided all of this and more to try and offer our patrons the 
services and materials that they deserve. We are very proud of all our offerings, 
but we recognize the help the residents give us each year through donations to help 
make them possible. The support the residents of Haddon Heights have given the 
library over the years shows us how much you value your library and pushes us to 
deliver as many services as we can afford.

With February being “Love Your Library” 
month, we must appeal to you again and 
ask for as generous a donation as you can 
afford. Please keep your eyes peeled, as our 
solicitation letter will be hitting your mailbox 
in February. Without your support, we could 

not deliver the services you deserve. For 
more information about the library 

or how to donate, please call us 
at 547-7132 or visit www.

haddonheightslibrary.com

Tax Forms Available at the Library
The library has tax forms available for the public.  These forms are 
free of charge and are provided by the IRS.  If forms you require 
weren’t provided to us, library staff can access them from the State 
and Federal websites at 15 cents per page.

Tax-Aide at the Library
The Haddon Heights Library will host the AARP Tax-Aide 
program again this year, beginning on Monday, February 3.  The 
program will be held every Monday, except for President’s Day 
(February 17) through April 13.  Tax assistance on these days will 
run from 11:00 – 2:00.  This year AARP will continue to feature 
some walk-in traffic as well as appointments.  Please call 547-7132 
to make an appointment.
Tax-Aide volunteers are trained to assist with filing the 1040 
and the more standard schedules, including Schedules A & B.  
Electronic filing is offered at most sites, with no charge to the 
taxpayer.  Taxpayers must bring photo ID, last year’s return and all 
the necessary items they receive to file their taxes.  Call 547-7132 
for more information.



Delaware Valley Regional  
Planning Commission 
CLASSIC TOWNS Program Ends

The Delaware Valley Regional 
Planning Commission (DVRPC) 
announced recently that its 
marketing program “Classic Towns 
of Greater Philadelphia” has ended.  
The program was a great success 
in supporting the region’s older 
neighborhoods as great places to 
live, work and play.  The inaugural 
Classic Towns were Ambler, Bristol, 
Doylestown, Lansdowne, Media 
and West Chester in Pennsylvania; 
the Philadelphia neighborhoods of 
Manayunk and Overbrook Farms; 
and Collingswood, Haddon Heights 
and Riverton in New Jersey.

For the past 10 years the Classic Towns program did an outstanding job publicizing 
the older inner-ring suburbs surrounding Philadelphia, including activities in 
Haddon Heights.  It’s hopeful that Haddon Heights organizations will pick up the 
task of promoting Haddon Heights in publicity pieces to attract new restaurant 
patrons, shoppers and homeowners.   

~ Rose Fitzgerald, Representative to Classic Towns
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First Presbyterian Church
28 Seventh Avenue 
547-6139
fpchaddonheights.org
Rev. Eliza Cramer Jaremko
Sunday 10 a.m.

Joy Community Fellowship
1701 Sycamore Street 
546-1188
www.joynj.org
Mark Savidge, Pastor
Sunday 10 a.m.     

St. Mary’s Episcopal Church
“Everyone is Welcome at St. Mary’s -  
Come Worship With Us” 
White Horse Pike and Green Streets
547-3240
www.stmaryshhnj.org 
Sunday Eucharist at 10:00 a.m. 
with Sunday School

St. Rose of Lima RC Church
300 Kings Highway 
547-0564
www.strosenj.com 
www.facebook.com/SRLHaddonHeightsNJ
E. Joseph Byerley, Reverend
Saturday, 8:30 am, 5:30 pm;
Sunday 8 am, 9:30 am, 11 am, 6:30 pm

Fellowship United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street 
547-3300
www.fellowshipumc.net
Rev. Ayn Masker
– come as you are –
Sunday Worship 10:04am

Haddon Heights Baptist Church
300 Station Avenue 
547-3579
www.haddonheightsbaptist.org
Rev. Erik Christensen, Senior Pastor
Sunday 10:45 am, 6 pm
Wednesday Awana & Bible Study, 7 pm

Places of Worship
Haddon Heights Baptist Church

122nd Anniversary Celebration
February is “Anniversary Month” at Haddon 
Heights Baptist Church and this year the borough’s 
first church, founded in 1898, four years before the 
borough’s incorporation, celebrates its 122nd year 
of existence. 
Special events will occur all of February.  The 
centerpiece of the month is “Anniversary Sunday,” 
February 2.  After an AM service of celebration, 
the congregation will enjoy an all-church dinner, 
followed by an afternoon of remembrances and 
recollections of the church’s history, as well as a 
challenge from God’s Word with a look to the 
future of the church in the community.  All are 
welcome.

Awana
With the holidays behind, Awana clubbers 
thronged back to club in January with a renewed 
vigor to push through their handbooks, working 
toward the goal of finishing  strong in Scripture 
memorization and Bible study.  
Training for “AwanaGames” competition begins in 
February, with an eye on the prize at the March 14 
event.
In February, “SpeedStacking” is featured, and in 
March the annual “Grand Prix Races” is the focus 
of clubbers.  Skills at stacking cups competitively 
will be worked on feverishly, as will the design and 
construction of pinewood race cars for the gala 
race event on the evening of March 21.
Awana, which stands for Approved Workmen 
Are Not Ashamed, is a kids club for children age 
3 through 6th grade. Emphasis is on wholesome 
game activities, Scripture memorization and 
Bible-based teaching.  Awana meets Wednesdays, 
September through April, from 7:00 pm to 8:30 
pm. All are welcome and parents of clubbers may 
attend Bible Study groups held at the same time as 
the clubs. 

Youth Groups
The church’s Jr/Sr High Youth Group meets on 
Wednesdays from 7:00 pm to 8:30 pm year round.  
Come for food, fun, fellowship, a challenging 
speaker, good music and games.

The group plans an exciting “Board Game Cafe” 
event on January 24 at 7:00 pm.  Pastor Jake invites 
all teens to come enjoy a comfy evening of games 
in the Chapel.  Special events also are scheduled for 
February 28 for Junior Highers and February 29 
for Senior High.  On March 14 both groups attend 
a 76ers game.
The church’s College and Career group, Crossroads, 
ages 18-30, meets every other Monday at 7:30 pm 
for Bible Study.  January events include a Soup 
Tasting on the 28th at 6:30pm.

Day of Prayer & Granny Club
Haddon Heights Baptist Church believes that 
a foundational reason the church has been in 
existence for 122 years is the commitment of its 
members to praying for one another.  Wednesday 
Prayer Meeting has been in existence for all of 
those 122 years.  Now, the church has added a 
monthly Day of Prayer to lift up the fellowship 
in prayer to the Lord around the clock on the 
second Tuesday of every month.  In addition, a 
Granny Club meets on the first Thursday of every 
month for grandmothers to meet and uphold their 
grandkids in prayer.  February 6 and March 5 are 
the scheduled meetings upcoming.

Christmas Cantata 

On Sunday, December 22th, the church’s Senior 
Choir and Orchestra presented “Emmanuel-
Celebrating Heaven’s Child.”  The cantata declared 
the changeless message of the Bethlehem miracle 
in an ever-changing world.  The concert concluded 
a month of special events all focused on that 
wondrous advent of Jesus Christ who would go to 
the Cross to become the Redeemer of mankind.

Sunday Schedule
Sunday School & Com. Groups for all ages 
				        9:30am - 10:30am 
Morning Worship Service                10:45am  12:00pm
Children’s Church                            11:15am - 12:00pm  
Evening Worship Service                 6:00pm  - 7:00pm
Wednesday Awana Clubs	      7:00pm - 8:30pm
Wednesday Prayer Meeting/Bible Study		
    				          7:15pm - 8:30pm

Find out more about us the church at www.
haddonheightsbaptist.org or call (856) 547-3579

Places of Worship
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Fellowship United Methodist Church
Fellowship UMC is a welcoming and casual 
church filled with people made in God’s image. 
We are a church that honors Jesus’ top 2 
commands: Love God, Love people. Matt. 22:36-
40 (We love that!) We work hard to be judgement 
free because “God is the only lawgiver and judge. 
Who do you think you are, to judge someone 
else?” James 4:12 (We love that too!) We gather 
on Sunday mornings and we want you to feel at 
home. Grab a cup of coffee or tea, pull up a pew 
and relax. God is here and is not concerned with 
what you are wearing! Expect Miracles, Ayn M. 
Masker, Pastor (she, her, hers)

Sunday Morning Worship
Family Worship begins at 10:04am in the 
sanctuary

Children’s Church, Sunday School & Nursery
Children’s Church begins at 10:10am, led by 
Mr. Steve and music. Following the music time, 
Sunday School lessons begin for ages 6-12 and 
Sunday School and Nursery for ages 0-5.

Café Sunday
The 4th Sunday of each month we have an 
even more casual worship time downstairs in 
Fellowship Hall. This service also celebrates 
children. The music and the message is to them 
and for them and the adults are allowed to “sit in”. 
Donations of breakfast type foods are welcome.

Music Ministry
Adult Choir – All voices are beautiful! Well, 
maybe some need a little fine tuning. Fear not! 
Under the direction of Jeffrey Wienand, blended 
voices become one in heart and spirit. Sing 
praises to the Lord. Choir practice is on Thursday 
evenings, 7pm-8pm.
Bell Choir – Our bell choir performs in church 
several times a year, including Christmas 
and Easter services. No experience with bells 
is necessary, and we welcome anyone who 
is interested in playing with the bell choir. 
Rehearsals for our Easter Sunday performance 
will be Mondays; March 23rd, 30th, and April 
6th at 7pm. If you have any questions about 
our bell choir, please email Dave Forman, at 
daveforman@comcast.net.

Community Outreach
Thrift Shop “GiGi’s Second Hand Heaven” – 
We are blessed to offer our community the 
opportunity to shop at our volunteer run thrift 
shop. It is located down the stairs on the Garden 
Street side of the church. Hours are Friday & 
Saturday from 9am – 12pm. Donations are 
welcome during shop hours or can be placed in 
the large containers outside at any time. Come 
in for some great bargains! All proceeds benefit 
local and global ministries.
Food Pantry – PLEASE SPREAD THE WORD! 
Please share with friends, family, neighbors, 

individuals, families, etc. about our Food Pantry! 
Our shelves are now well stocked, and we are 
ready to help those in our community who 
need food assistance. Our Food Pantry is open 
during thrift shop hours to any area residents 
in need of food assistance. Please see any one 
of our friendly volunteers. If you are interested 
in donating, non-perishable food items are 
always welcome! Canned goods with a pull top 
are particularly helpful for individuals who are 
currently homeless. Please call the church office 
at (856) 547-3300 for any additional information.
Reconciling Mission Statement for Fellowship 
United Methodist Church of Haddon Heights

•We Affirm these 
teachings of Jesus Christ: 
unconditional love, 
compassion, justice, and 
mercy.
• We Believe all persons are 
of sacred worth and loved 
unconditionally by God 

and acknowledge that all persons everywhere are 
children of God. Therefore, we welcome people 
of any age, race, gender identity, ethnic origin, 
economic reality, family status, sexual orientation, 
diverse ability, faith history, social standing, or 
any other category that creates an “us and them” 
mentality as full and equal participants in the life 
and work of this Reconciling Church Family.
• We Seek to be a safe space for the development 
of Christian community and the empowerment 
of LGBTQ+ lives in The United Methodist 
Church.
• We Commit ourselves to making inclusiveness, 
equality, and mutual respect a reality in this 
congregation, this community, and this world.
• We Proclaim this statement of welcome to 
all who have known the pain of exclusion and 
discrimination in the church or in society.
• We Know that everyone’s participation in our 
ministry enriches us, and we are grateful for the 
gift of God’s diversity among us.

WE ARE HOST TO:
•	 AA Meetings: Monday @ 7pm (Women Only), 

Tuesday @ 7pm and Saturday @ 8pm
•	 AL-ANON Meetings: Monday @ 7pm and 

Saturday @ 8pm
•	 Boy Scouts
•	 Girl Scouts
•	 Southern NJ Home School Band: Monday @ 

2pm - 6pm

Upcoming Events
February 8, 2020 : Soup & Sandwich Luncheon 
– 11:00am – 2:00pm
Come in from the cold and join us for a soup 
and sandwich luncheon! The menu will feature 
a soup buffet including chicken vegetable, potato 

and leek, pasta fagioli, chicken spinach and egg 
soup as well as a diabetic soup. Hot ham and 
cheese sandwiches or make your own sandwich 
will be served. Complete this heartwarming meal 
with a variety of yummy desserts and beverages. 
Tickets are available by calling the church office 
at 547-3300. The cost of the ticket is $10.00 for 
adults and $5.00 for children 12 and under. Take 
out is also available.
February 23, 2020 : Come and join the 
Fellowship UMC Family for Teddy Bear Sunday! 

On February 23rd, the Teddy Bears of the area 
will picnic at Fellowship United Methodist 
Church! We will be collecting new teddy bears 
to be given to the Osborn Clinic of Our Lady 
of Lourdes Hospital to be given, through the 
social work department, as “comfort friends” to 
children who come to the clinic for treatment and 
various forms of therapy. The bears will rally and 
be blessed during our 10:04am worship service, 
and we’ll hear the true story of a little boy and 
his surgeon who inspired this ministry here and 
across the country. The service will be followed 
by a covered dish “Teddy Bears’ Picnic” lunch in 
the social hall of the church.
Would you like to be a part of touching the life of 
a child who is frightened or ill? Come and join us 
for worship and lunch and bring a new, cuddly 
bear friend (plenty of time after Valentine’s Day 
to snatch up those home-needing bears during 
post-Valentine’s Day sales!)! If you are not able 
to be there, donations of new bears are gratefully 
welcome! Our thrift shop’s bins are available 
outside of the shop on the corner of 7th and 
Garden Streets - but please remember to mark 
the bag clearly as TBS (Teddy Bear Sunday) so 
our staff can put them aside for this project. If 
you have questions, please contact Rev. Shellie 
Pinner at 856-889-2848.
Hope to see many of our friends and neighbors 
as Fellowship’s church family celebrates our 
first Teddy Bear Sunday in this location. We are 
already praying for each child to feel the love that 
comes with each and every Teddy donated!!
For updated info, please visit us at…
Website: FellowshipUMC.net
Facebook: @FellowshipUMCofHaddonHeights
Twitter: @FellowshipUMCHH
Email: firstumcofhh@comcast.net
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What a start to the month of 
February!  A free & not-to-be-
missed concert at St. Mary’s!  
February 9th, 4 p.m.…. and you 
really do not want to miss this one!  
We will host the Gospel Choir of 
the African Episcopal Church of 
St. Thomas.  And – yes, that is a 
mouthful of name…. but what 
a place!!  The African Episcopal 
Church of St. Thomas, founded in 
Philadelphia is 1792, was the first 
African American Episcopal Church 
in the United States.  The St. Thomas 
Gospel Choir is a community 
choir of nearly 60 spirited-filled, 
energetics singers and musicians 
from 10 different churches.  We are 
so fortunate and please to host these 
amazing “musical ambassadors of 
song.”  I repeat:   This free, not-to-
be-missed concert will make your 
spirit soar!  Come early – stay and 
enjoy refreshments after!  Just don’t 
miss it!
And – for those familiar with the 
Christian season of Lent – St. Mary’s 
is once again planning to be visible in 

the community on Ash Wednesday, 
February 26th with “Ashes to Go” 
–called by some “Mobile Ashes!” If 
that seems odd, think about the face 
that Jesus spent more time teaching 
and preaching on the streets than 
in the synagogue!  It makes sense 
that we try to do the same!  We 
love to meet our neighbors and 
who says you should come to us?  
Why shouldn’t we come to you?  So 
we will be out in the community, 
distributing ashes on the foreheads 
of any passersby who want to mark 
the Lenten Season with ashes, the 
traditional mark of repentance.  
Find us on the corner of Station 
Avenue & the White Horse Pike, 
from 7:30 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. on Ash 
Wednesday, February 26th; and on 
the corner of Atlantic Avenue & 
Green Street from 2:30 p.m. – 4:00 
p.m. to have your forehead marked 
with ashes, the traditional sign of 
repentance.  And for those who are 
not really sure what they think about 
Lent … feel free to stop by and we’ll 
chat for a minute.  Lent is a season of 

re-evaluating our lives.  It’s a chance 
to think about how we might better 
live in ways that are consistent with 
the beliefs we profess – or even with 
those we try to teach our kids!  We 
all need that tune up of our inner life 
periodically! 
Have you noticed that sometimes 
tuning up our lives requires us to 
spend some time tending to our 
own physical & mental health?  St. 
Mary’s has a few things that can help 
with that as well… Why not come in 
for some Hula lessons?  Or maybe 
you can enjoy a few moments of 
peace if you bring your toddler to 
a Wednesday Art class?  Or... better 
yet!  Maybe you can break away 
from life to dabble in art a while at 
a Thursday evening session of adult 
“Works in Progress”.  These great 
“tune up tools” are open to all!  Call 
the office at (856) 547 – 3240 or 
email the parish at officestmhh@
gmail.com – or check the website  
www.stmaryshhnj.org for updates 
on the schedule of these classes.

Before you know it, Lent will be 
ending and we will celebrate Palm 
Sunday and Holy Week!  At 4 
p.m. on Palm Sunday, April 5th, 
St. Mary’s doors will be open for 
another free concert – one in which 
the choirs from area churches will 
come together to present a beautiful 
and moving rendition of Theodore 
DuBois’s Seven Last Words of 
Christ.  This event is a moving and 
fitting opening to the week in which 
we remember the passion and death 
of Jesus.  All are welcome!
As always, events are added as we 
move forward.  Please check our 
website (stmaryshhnj.org) for new 
opportunities.  We just might be 
planning something else perfectly 
suited to this moment in your life!  

St. Mary’s Episcopal Church
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ProgramsOur Winter Programs have just started in the last few 
weeks. We have many great classes to start your 2020 
off right! We have fitness classes for all levels, from just 
off the couch to regularly active adults! Get those New 
Year’s Resolutions started right and try one of our many 
great classes!  Looking to learn a new skill or expand you 
current knowledge we have a handful of different classes 
we hope you’ll enjoy. 
We also have many classes for kids, get them moving 
around and out of the house, keep them engaged as the 
winter months continue. Also we have a Spring Break 
Robot Workshop already available. Get your kids up and 
keep them active during break! Information can be found 
below and also on the Programs Website. 
If you did not receive the printed brochure or would like 
a new one, there are extra copies at the Borough Hall, 
Community Center, Cabin and Library. Each individual 
class will also have a registration form PDF available on 
the website. All of our classes are also able to be registered 
and paid for on our online portal. You can find a link on 
our website. 

If you have any questions about any of the Winter 
Programs please do not hesitate to contact the 
Program Coordinator for more information. Email 
at programcoordinator@haddonhts.com or call 856-
546-2585 Monday - Thursday 2:00 pm - 5:00 pm. 

Programs
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NJ’s Special Needs Registry For Disasters
Special Help is Available During Major Emergencies
Know someone who would need special assistance in case of an emergency 
evacuation or disaster?  New Jersey has a state-wide registry called “Register 
Ready” so Emergency Responders can make sure that vulnerable residents get 
the help they need in a major emergency.  Registration is free, voluntary, and 
strictly confidential.  

Anyone who has physical or cognitive limitations, language issues, or lack of 
transportation should register as should anyone requiring special medical 
equipment that isn’t easily transported.  Owners of service animals should 
include them in the database.  

To register, log on to www.registerready.nj.gov or call 211 (toll-free).  Your family 
or caregiver can register for you. The information provided will be of great value 
in helping Emergency Responders ensure the safety of our most vulnerable 
residents during an emergency.
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Haddon Heights Bus Route Calendar
Weekly Door-to-Door Shopping Ride 
Services for all Haddon Heights Seniors 60 
years of age or certified handicapped.

FEBRUARY 2020 SCHEDULE
DAY		  DATE		  DESTINATION			   TIME
Tuesday	 February 4	 ShopRite - Lawnside			   10-12:00
Wednesday	 February 5	 ShopRite - Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday	 February 6 	 Wegmans – Cherry Hill		  10-12:30
Friday		  February 7	 Walmart – Somerdale			  10-12:00
Tuesday	 February 11	 Deptford Mall/Christmas Tree	 10-12:30
				    Shop/Bed Bath & Beyond
Wednesday	 February 12	 ShopRite - Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday	 February 13	 Westmont Shopping Center		  10-12:30
Tuesday	 February 18	 Audubon Crossing/Acme		  10-12:30
Wednesday	 February 19	 ShopRite - Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday	 February 20	 Voorhees Town Center		  10-12:30
				    (Echelon Boscov’s)
Tuesday	 February 25	 Aldi - Somerdale			   10-12:00
Wednesday	 February 26	 ShopRite – Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday	 February 27	 Westmont Shopping Center		  10-12:30	

MARCH 2020 SCHEDULE
DAY		  DATE		  DESTINATION			   TIME
Tuesday	 March 3	 ShopRite - Lawnside			   10-12:00
Wednesday	 March 4	 ShopRite - Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday	 March 5 	 Wegmans – Cherry Hill		  10-12:30
Friday		  March 6 	 Walmart – Somerdale			  10-12:00	
Tuesday	 March 10	 Deptford Mall/Christmas Tree	 10-12:30
				    Shop/Bed Bath & Beyond
Wednesday	 March 11	 ShopRite - Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday	 March 12	 Westmont Shopping Center		  10-12:30
Tuesday	 March 17	 Audubon Crossing/Acme		  10-12:30
Wednesday	 March 18	 ShopRite - Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday	 March 19	 Voorhees Town Center		  10-12:30
				    (Echelon Boscov’s)
Tuesday	 March 24	 Aldi - Somerdale			   10-12:00
Wednesday	 March 25	 ShopRite – Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday	 March 26	 Westmont Shopping Center		  10-12:30	

HOW TO REGISTER:  This is a reservation only system for the door-to-door shopping 
routes.  First time riders must call (856) 456-3344 to pre-register for the service.
After this short phone intake, you must call each week to reserve your ride.
All appointments for shopping service rides must be made by calling (856) 456-1148 
between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. the working day before your trip.  Follow 
the instructions to leave a message for the shopping program.  Speak slowly and clearly.  
Give your name, address with city, phone number and the day of the route.
Please note that the Special Bus Trip to Cinemark is limited to a maximum of 24 people 
with no wheelchairs and 22 people if two use wheelchairs; first come first served.   The  
Special Trip has a single pick-up location at Stanfill Towers. We provide the ride; the 
movie and lunch are on you.  To reserve a seat, please contact the Heights Senior 
Resource Center (856) 546-2490, at least 10 days before the trip.
HOW THIS IS FUNDED:  Tuesday, Thursday and Special Trips are paid for by the 
Stanfill Towers Board.  There is no donation requested.
The Wednesday rides to ShopRite in Brooklawn and the Friday ride to Walmart in 
Somerdale remain courtesy of the Senior Citizens United Community Services Sen-
Han program, and will continue.  A $2 donation is suggested per one way ride.

Need to find a space to host your next 
party? Look no further! 

Haddon Heights has two facilities to offer you! The Cabin 
and The Community Center are available to rent for private 
parties and functions. Hoff ’s Playground is conveniently 
located next to the Cabin and adjacent to the Community 
Center, children can play within view of adults enjoying 
their event. There is ample street parking for all of your 
guests. 
If interested in renting one of your hometown’s facilities, you 
can find all the information and pricing on the borough’s 
website at www.haddonhts.com. Just select rentals from the 
list on the left and select either the Community Center or 
Cabin for their specific rental information. Both pages offer 
a slide-show of  photos taken of the facilities (some items 
pictured were rented from an outside source and brought 
in by the renter.) You will also find a link to a PDF version 
of our required rental agreement paperwork. 
The spaces are rented on a first come, first serve basis. If 
you are interested in a specific date we recommend calling 
the office at 856-547-7164 ex. 36 to see if the date and time 
you would like are available. We can put a tentative hold 
on the date for one week, while you fill out the paperwork 
and send it/drop it off to our office along with the required 
security deposit check. After one week the date will be 
released.
If you have questions or would like to check on the 
availability of a date/time, please contact Julie Yuhaze at 
547-7164 ext. 36 or email at jyuhaze@haddonhts.com. 

Rental FacilitiesRental Facilities

The Community Center is located at 321 Seventh 
Ave. It offers a spacious main room with french doors 

leading to a fenced in 
yard. It is equipped 
with a full kitchen & 
sound system.  Round 
tables & padded chairs 
are supplied and set up 
for you by the borough 
for each event. The 
Community Center 
accommodates up to 
100 guests. 

The Cabin is located at 600 Lippincott Lane. The Cabin 
offers a charming space which includes a gas fireplace, a small 

warming kitchen 
area with a full size 
refrigerator and audio 
visual equipment.  
Tables and chairs are 
supplied and set up for 
every event. The Cabin 
accommodates up to 
40 guests.  
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SportsSports
Garnets Hockey
Garnets Field Hockey Spring Skills and Drills will be held at Avon School on Thursdays 
from April 2 to June 11 (6-30-9:00 each week). Registration for Spring Skills and 
Drills opens on February 15.
Summer camp registration coming soon!  Mark your calendars to join us on Thursday 
nights from July 2 through August 6th.  Registration for summer camp opens on May 
15.
Check out our website for more information on registering:  www.heightsfieldhockey.
org (you’ll need to log in/create an account to Sports Connect).  Any questions, please 
contact us at heightshockey@hotmail.com

Coach Mike Ricci received recognition 
from Athletic Director of 3HS, Joe Cramp, 
for his 200th win with the Garnets. That 
makes him one of the most winning 
basketball coaches in 3HS history. Coach 
Ricci accepted the award, given on behalf 
of the district, and said that he “couldn’t 
have done it without the awesome kids 
that he’s coached during his time in the 
district.” Coach Ricci has worked with 
hundreds of 3HS students and doesn’t plan 
on slowing down anytime soon. Shortly 
after this milestone, Coach Ricci hit 
another career highlight. After a Garnet 
win over Collingswood, he achieved his 
350th career win as a varsity basketball 
coach. Congratulations and thank you 
Coach Ricci!

200 Wins! 3HS History
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Haddon Heights Cub Scouts
Haddon Heights Cub Scout Pack 163 is 
very busy!  We have dens for boys from 
kindergarten to fifth grade.  Watch and 
like our Facebook page for details of fun 
summer events.  Registration will be 
in early September at the First United 

Methodist Church at 7th and Garden for new cubs. 

Girl Scout Troop 30751Girl Scout Troop 30120

The girls from Haddon Heights Troop 30751 
enjoyed another great holiday party at the Magnolia 
Garden Center!   

Brownies Troop 30120 have been 
very busy over the past few months! 
The girls have been involved in 
many service projects including 
creating cards for children in 
hospitals, making Blessing Bags for 
those in need, collecting canned 
goods for their Thanksgiving 
food drive and collecting soda 
tabs for the Ronald 
McDonald House. 
The Brownies 
also found time 
to march in the 
Haddon Heights 
Holiday Parade 
and celebrate the 
holidays together! 

The Haddon Heights 1st grade Daisy Troop spent the 
fall working on fun badges and earning our “Geri” the 
geranium petal. The girls earned a service project fun 
badge when they assembled and bagged sandwiches 
and collected toiletry items for the Cathedral Kitchen. 
Throughout the year the girls are working on an arts and 
crafts fun badge because after all what would Girl Scouts 
be without crafting?! So far the troop has made sit upons, 
thankful trees and yarn pine cone tree ornaments.

Girl Scout Troop 30216

Please Support all of our local girl scout troops this season by 
buying some cookies. They are $5 a box and a portion of all cookie 
sales goes directly back to the troops to help pay for some of the 
adventures the girls get to enjoy! 

Using money the 
girls earned from 
Cookie Sales in 
2019, they were 
able to do a 
S.T.E.M. project 
and try indoor 
skydiving! The 
girls were super 
brave and had an 
amazing time! 




